DR. ERDEM URAL’S STATEMENT ON CENSURE 

A vote of censure would demonstrate the fact that my fellow School
Committee members do not like me. Chairwoman Sovinee wrote to me this
morning explaining  “The agenda items put you on notice that your
outlier behavior will not be tolerated.”  In my view, this is another
bullying attempt to silence me from doing my job as an elected public
official.

In reality, I take pride in thinking independently from other school
committee members. I wish my fellow school committee members took their
responsibilities more seriously and have the school committee harness
the administration better. Instead, they appear more interested in
silencing the lone dissenting voice within the committee. 

I will not be silenced because:

1) The safety of our schoolchildren is paramount, and I do not want the
incidences of guns in schools to be swept under a rug.

2) I take the improvement of achievement of every student in Stoughton
very seriously. This can happen only after we examine all the
achievements honestly and impartially. After all, celebrating isolated
anecdotal successes may be good enough to buy a contract extension and a
huge raise for the superintendent. But, I am wary of the false sense of
security this creates among the key stakeholders.

3) I do not want a school administration that will set a poor role model
to our children (and incur costs to our Town) by lying, withholding
information, twisting facts or deliberately breaking the law.

4) I do not want the School Administration to play Russian Roulette with
the local aid money.

5) I want a school administration that will tell the truth, the whole
truth, and nothing but the truth.

I do not care if the local media and the school committee are more
interested in highlighting the good news and censoring the bad news.
This attitude only puts a higher responsibility on my shoulders to
demand accountability, fiscal responsibility, transparency, and common
sense from the School District Administration.

I ask the residents to look at the website www.02072.org which provides
certain documents available to the interested members of the public free
of charge. In the past, the superintendent tried to block my access to
certain public documents, and even charged me money when she was ordered
by the state to provide them. I do not want the members of the public
also are abused, when and if they need the information readily available
at 02072.org
